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Dear Family and friends,

It is time for another update from Kenya. I believe it has been about two weeks since my last update. But there have been a lot of new challenges and experiences. 
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Environmental Clubs:

Every week we go to different schools here in the Suba district. What we do is teaching the children about the importance of the environment and what they can do to make their community better. We teach them how to grow trees, plant them and maintain them. We also teach them what the bible says about environmental stewardship. I have been teaching here a couple of times and helped them maintain the trees that they have planted.                                                                             (Children building fences out of sticks)
Widows Project:
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In my last update I have mentioned the project I have started with some others to help the widows with small gardens that will help them to sustain their family. One of the women is growing seedlings for the rest of the women. Because it takes a while for the seedlings to be ready we have told the others to start collecting the materials that don’t need to be purchased like sticks, rocks and compost. Every Thursday we visit some of the widows. We encourage them, see how they are doing and just spend time with them. Now in two weeks when we visit them we will build the gardens with them and they can start growing vegetables. We have run into multiple challenges, because how do you get water in a place where there is no water?? Yes… We have been coming up with multiple solutions and will be applying them in the first group. 

(Left to right: Maxwell, Phoebe (widow), Dorothy) 
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Micro Finance:
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I have been running into more and more people who are willing to do better in life. They try to do everything in their power to make the best out of what they have. But because of their social status, financial status and a lot of time both, they do not have the recourses to make it. We went to visit this farmer who was doing a great job in growing fruits and vegetables. He had gone to the bank that gives micro loans, and had asked for a loan. He needed the loan to buy a water pump and pipes to water his trees and crops in the dry season. The bank had denied his application for the loan. This man did not understand, he was well able to pay back the loan, put his land up for collateral and knows what he is doing. But they didn’t give him the loan. We are going to see if and how we are able to help people like this farmer. People who know how to do it, want to do it, but because of their status can’t do it. This is a work in progress, but seeing and hearing these stories are the beginning.                                                                   (The farmer who we visited)
Children:
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Every other Saturday we have a group of children coming here on base called COD (Children Of Destiny). These children come to be play games, listen to bible stories and to be discipled. This one Saturday we told them that they could do anything with their lives as long as they know who they are. So we gave them crowns and told them that they are Princes and Princesses and they are can do what ever they want to do. Then the children went with the crowns on to one of the fisher villages. They walked around sharing stories with them that they have learned themselves. 
(The COD children getting in the car to go to the village)
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Goat and goat barn:
One of the women that has been working with us for many years was given a goat and a goat barn. She is a widow who has lost her husband and many of her children. She is a hard working woman and we felt it was time to help her in this way. She was so happy and honored with this gift. She has been taking very good care of the goat and wants to give the baby goat to another widow and continue with this. We love her vision and support her fully in this.  
                                                        (Widow and her goat in the new barn)
Thank you all for your support, if it is by financial support or moral support. I want to thank you. If you are supporting me morally, I would like to ask you to also support me financially. This could be with any amount; $5, $10, $50 or $100. You could support on a monthly base or a one-time donation. Go to www.projectdaretodream.com/contact.html for the different ways of making a donation.

These are some things that I could use your prayer and support in:

- Favor here among the people.

- Creativity and ideas for running the micro businesses 
- I’m looking for people to join me here in Kenya.

- I’m looking for financial supporters, preferably on a monthly base.

- Encouragements by email, letter or any other way
- Products that are high in protein. (Protein powder, protein bars, jerky)

- No malaria or other deceases 
Love&Blessings,

Bob de Groot

www.projectdaretodream.com
